
DRAFT 
 

May 9, 2024 

Present: Jodi Short, Christy Garland, Tiffany Branson, Pat Chiappetta, Nicole Shoudel, Bobby 

Jones, and Dr. Sonya Kiefer 

Sonya Kiefer started the meeting with a welcome and the pledge of allegiance. She 

welcomed everyone and the meeting was called to order.  

The agenda for the meeting was reviewed. Jodi Short then made a motion to approve the 

agenda.  Tiffany Branson seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous, and the motion 

carried.    

The minutes of the April meeting were reviewed.  Jodi Short then made a motion to approve 

the agenda.  Bobby Jones seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous, and the motion 

carried.   

Dr. Kiefer gave an overview of the safety updates. The only point of interest was the broken 

step on the playground equipment. I quote of $612 was received, and we will be moving 

forward in fixing the step.  

Dr. Kiefer requested input for fundraising activities for next year. The council suggested: Little 

Ceasars (2x), Booster-thon type activities where the school/PTO/School Council does the 

work, Spunkmeyer cookies, and grade level shirts for spirit day.  

We received an update regarding breakfast and lunch for students next year. Lake Joy 

Primary will be a CEP School so all students will receive free breakfast and lunch.  

With no additional discussions, a motion to adjourn was made by Tiffany Branson.  Bobby 

Jones seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.  Our next meetings for the FY 

2025-2026 will be planned over the summer, and Jodi Short will send those out in a later 

email.     

 


